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NOTICE OF APPROVAL AND IMPLEMENTATION OF CLASS 1 PERMIT MODIFICATIONS TO THE 

LOS ALAMOS NATIONAL LABORATORY HAZARDOUS WASTE FACILITY PERMIT 
EPA ID NO. NM0890010515 

 
The Department of Energy (DOE) and the Los Alamos National Security, LLC (LANS), collectively the 
Permittees, are required to provide public notice on two recent actions to the Los Alamos National 
Laboratory (LANL) Hazardous Waste Facility Permit issued in November 2010.   

The first action is the approval of a Class 1 permit modification request dated September 4, 2012 to 
add a structure to the permitted unit at Technical Area (TA) 55 Outdoor Storage Pad.  The New 
Mexico Environment Department Hazardous Waste Bureau (NMED-HWB) approved the request on 
October 31, 2012.   

The second action is the Class 1 permit modification notification submitted on November 5, 2012.  
The modification includes an address change and corrections to non-substantive typographical 
errors.  This permit modification includes administrative changes to the permit, and does not 
require NMED-HWB approval.  However, the official text changes to the Permit must be made by 
the NMED-HWB.   

These modifications have been prepared in accordance with Code of Federal Regulations, Title 40 
(40 CFR) §270.42(a).  The official permit can be found on the NMED-HWB webpage at:  
http://www.nmenv.state.nm.us/HWB/lanlperm.html#FinalPermit and the permit modification 
submittals and approval can be found at LANL's electronic Public Reading Room 
(http://eprr.lanl.gov) and the hardcopy Public Reading Room located in Pojoaque at:  

Northern New Mexico Citizens’ Advisory Board Office 
94 Cities of Gold Road 
Santa Fe, NM 87506 

If you have any questions regarding these permit actions please contact Mark Haagenstad at (505) 
665-2014 or mph@lanl.gov. 
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Water Quality & RCRA Group 
P.O. Box 1663, Mail Stop K404 
Los Alamos, NM  87545 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


